Statement by the Spokesperson on the
response to anti-corruption

The detention of hundreds of peaceful demonstrators and violence used
against them by the Russian authorities in Moscow, Saint Petersburg and other
cities across the country today threatens the fundamental freedoms of
expression, association and assembly in the Russian Federation. These
fundamental rights are enshrined in the Russian constitution and we expect
them to be protected, not eroded.

We expect the Russian authorities to abide fully by the international
commitments Russia has made, including in the Council of Europe and the OSCE,
to uphold these rights, and release without delay peaceful demonstrators or
those people who intended to exercise their fundamental rights.
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